STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF AUSTRALIA AT THE 37TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(20th January 2021, Geneva)
Your Excellency, 
1. Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Australia to the third cycle of the UPR process and we wish to thank the delegation for its comprehensive national report.
2. We note with appreciation the acceptance of Botswana’s recommendation during the 23rd Session of the UPR, with respect to strengthening measures to combat racial discrimination, including incitement of discrimination or violence on racial, ethnic or religious grounds.
3. Botswana commends Australia for her concrete initiatives to promote multiculturalism and inclusivity, in particular the social cohesion initiative package to promote economic inclusion of disadvantaged communities.
4. We note the absence of federal legislation to ensure effective protection against discrimination as well as the availing of effective remedies for victims of discrimination. 
5. We also note with concern reports of discrimination targeted at Aboriginal and Torres Strait communities, migrants of African descent, and the emergence of xenophobic, discriminatory and extremist expressions in public political debates. We further note inequities in the provision of health and education services with respect to these communities.
6. In that regard, we make the following recommendations:

a) That Australia takes further steps to denounce and enact federal laws against racism and racial discrimination;
b) That Australia ensures the full and meaningful participation of affected communities in the preparation of environmental impact assessments prior to the approval of major projects.

7. We wish Australia a successful review outcome.

I thank you.
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